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November 4, 2024 
 
Patrick Mason 
City of Lamar 
102 E Parmenter St 
Lamar, CO 81052 
 
RE: Lamar Park Grav Pit; File No. M-1987-078; Notice of Incomplete Request for Amendment 

of 110 Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Application Package (AM-1) 
 
Mr. Mason: 
 
On October 28, 2024, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received your Request 
for Amendment of 110 Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Application Package (AM-1) 
for the Lamar Park Grav Pit, assigned File No. M-1987-078. A preliminary review of the information 
received determined the following items must be received before the Division can consider the application 
as being submitted/filed and technical review can begin: 
 
Application Form: 
 
1) On page 1 - Primary commodities(s) to be mined, please fill this section out. According to the 

Division’s records, the primary commodities are sand and gravel. 
 

2) On page 5 – Responsibilities as a Permittee, the applicant/operator (Patrick Mason) needs to 
acknowledge and initial each of these responsibilities. 

 
3) On page 7 - Certification, please fill in the Applicant/Operator portion to be City of Lamar. 

Additionally, in the last sentence that starts with “The foregoing instrument was acknowledged…”, 
the portion that says “by______ as _______ of _______” should have the Applicant/Operator 
representative’s name (Patrick Mason), their position (Director of Public Works), and 
Applicant/Operator name (City of Lamar). 

 
Exhibit D: Reclamation Plan (Rule 6.3.4): 
 
4) Please provide an updated reclamation plan that meets all applicable requirements of Rule 6.3.4 and 

addresses the proposed post mining land use of industrial/commercial. 
 
Your application will not be considered submitted/filed until all completeness items listed above have 
been received and found sufficient to begin our technical review. You have sixty (60) days from the date 
of this letter, by January 3, 2024, to submit all necessary information for the application to be considered 
filed. If, at the end of the sixty day period, the application has not been determined to be filed with our 
Office, the application will be denied and the file terminated. 
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This letter shall not be construed to mean there are no other technical deficiencies in the application. The 
Division will perform an adequacy review of the application to determine whether it meets the 
requirements of the Act and Rules after the filing deficiencies are satisfied. 
 
If you have any questions, you may contact me by telephone at 720-793-3031, or by email at 
ursula.armstrong@state.co.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Ursula Armstrong 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
Cc: Michael Machone, City of Lamar 
 Amy Eschberger, DRMS 


